RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE
MERIDIAN RANCH METROPOLITAN DISTRICT (MRMD)

MERIDIAN RANCH METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 2018 SUBDISTRICT (MRMD 2018 Subdistrict)

Held:

Attendance:

Call to Order

Disclosure Matter

Approve Agenda

Visitor Comments

Approve Minutes

April 5, 2023, 10:00 a.m., at the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center, 10301
Angeles Road, Peyton, Colorado 80831

The following Directors were in attendance:

Butch Gabrielski, President

Wayne Reorda, Secretary/Treasurer

Bill Gessner, Asst. Secretary/Treasurer
Mike Fenton, Asst. Secretary/Treasurer
Robert Guevara, Asst. Secretary/Treasurer

Also present were:
Jim Nikkel; Meridian Service Metro District
Jennette Coe; Meridian Service Metro District
Beth Aldrich; Meridian Service Metro District
Braden McCrory; Meridian Service Metro District
Ryan Kozlowski; Meridian Service Metro District
Aleks Myszkowski; Meridian Service Metro District
Ron Fano; Spencer Fane
Tom Kerby; Tech Builders
Raul Guzman; Tech Builders

A quorum of the Board was present, and the Directors confirmed their
qualification to serve. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.

Mr. Fano noted that written disclosures of the interests of all Directors have
been filed with the Secretary of State.

The Board reviewed the Agenda. A motion was made to approve the agenda.
The motion was seconded and approved by unanimous vote of Directors
present.

There were none.
The Board reviewed the March 8, 2023, Board Minutes and a motion was made

and seconded to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was approved
by unanimous vote of Directors present.
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Financial Items

Developer Items

Director Items
Legal Items

Adjournment

Approval of Payment of Claims: Ms. Coe reviewed the updated claims

presented for approval at this meeting represented by check numbers:
MRMD: 02424-02429 totaling $9,300.07

A motion was made and seconded to approve the MRMD payment of claims.

The motion was approved by unanimous vote of Directors present.

Discussion to provide direction to staff on disposition of remaining funds in Key
Bank: Ms. Coe presented a memo on the disposition of remaining funds in the
Key Bank account and discussed her recommendations regarding the funds. A
motion was made to adopt the recommendation, move all funds in the
KeyBank account to the MSMD Capital Fund earmarked for water projects, and
to close the KeyBank account. The motion was approved by unanimous vote of
Directors present.

Mr. Guzman updated the Board on the status of Meridian Ranch development
activities.
e Improvements continue in The Sanctuary and Rolling Hills Ranch.
e The extension of Rex Road out to Eastonville is planned to be complete
by the end of 2023. The County is planning a roundabout at the
intersection of Rex Road and Eastonville Road.

There were none.
There were none.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the President
adjourned the meeting at 10:17 a.m.

The next regular meeting of the Board is scheduled for May 3, 2023 at 10:00
a.m. at the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center, 10301 Angeles Road, Peyton,
Colorado 80831.

Respectfully submitted,




